



**Committed to Safeguarding** 

Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road, Lee. London

SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: <a href="http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk">http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk</a>

**Newsletter No 39** 

18th July 2019

**Dear Parents and Carers,** 

**Dates for your diary** 

Year 6 Leavers' Mass Thursday 18th July 7pm - in our main school hall

Very nearly there!

Last day of term Friday 19th July -Finish at normal time! Non-uniform day!

#### A Massive Thank You!

Thank you so much to the Friends of St Winifred's for an

Return to school Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> September 2019

absolutely fantastic Family Fun Day and thank you all for your amazing support on the day. It really was a wonderfully inclusive community event.

#### Farewell!

We will be saying 'goodbye' tomorrow to all our wonderful Year 6 pupils as they move off to their secondary schools. It has been a huge privilege to watch them grow and develop during their time at St Winifred's. Although we will really miss all our Year 6 pupils, we are very proud of them and also excited for them as they begin the next part of their journey. We hope they will come back and tell us all about their wonderful achievements.

We are also saying 'good bye' today to some our families who have been a huge part of our school community for many, many years. We would like to thank them for all that they have done to support our school and wish them great happiness in the future. Please do keep in touch and you are always welcome to visit or come along to community events.

We would like to thank you all for your very generous gifts and cards to staff and lovely feedback.

#### **Lewisham Fire Station Open Day**

Link for Flyer: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/LFB-Open-Day.pdf

### **Lewisham Music**

Link to Lewisham Music Newsletter: https://mailchi.mp/a5e68036b5e6/lewisham-music-newsletterjuly2019?e=cd1b53fba5





















# **Message from the Friends**



First of all, we must say THANK YOU to everyone who helped to make this Family Fun Day such a success again this year! A special thanks to all our volunteers who went over and above to support us. So many of you came early, left late, helped out at other stalls and just generally pitched in where you were needed and we can't thank you enough! We also need to thank our local business partners who donated, supported and sponsored this event. In particular, our long standing and generous sponsors, Peter James Estate Agents who ran the "perfect day" competition. We should also mention our silent partners - the staff in the office that took in donations and slips for us, the grounds staff who helped with planning, set up and set down, Miss Hanrahan for making herself and all the facilities (and her car!) available to us and to all the staff who supported us and volunteered. We had a record number of staff manning stalls this year!

This year we had 26 stalls and 81 volunteers covering more than 150 shifts! We had 5-a-side, hook a duck, bouncy castle, flushed away, the buzzer game, tombola, raffle, glitter tattoos and face painting to name a few. You ate 150 hot dogs, over 200 burgers and 120 of Van's kebabs. You also drank more than 5 litres of Pimms and 117 bottles of beer! We had over 80 metres of bunting, 15 recycling bins and 97 signs. Margaret had 143 balloons in her car (and a few stragglers left in her office). We gave out 450 prizes and 250 lollies and we waved about 300 people though the gates!

So, all that remains is for us to say THANK YOU for supporting your school and we hope you have a wonderful summer break. We'll see you again in September!

THE FRIENDS

Amii, Andrea, Bakiyath, Carina, Fiona, Giuseppe, Jo, Lara, Marta, Michelle and Visnja

### **Free Swimming in the Summer Holiday**

Please see the attached or link: <a href="http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Free-Swimming-2019.pdf">http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/Free-Swimming-2019.pdf</a>

# **Attendance For This Year**

This week, I filled in hundreds of certificates for attendance and punctuality! Congratulations to all those achieving excellence in this area. Thank you for your support in this area, we are committed to further improvement next year.

Class	Attendance	Class	Attendance
Reception C	93%	Year 3F	95%
Reception BC	96%	Year 4T	97%
Year 1A	95%	Year 4CW	97%
Year 1LC	93%	Year 5K	96%
Year 2A	97%	Year 5F	95%
Year 2M	96%	Year 6F	97%
Year 3W	97%	Year 6M	98%

And finally we would like to thank you all for the tremendous support you have given to the school this year and we would like to wish you and your families a wonderful summer holiday when it arrives.

Margaret Hanrahan